Requests for Retrieval of Valuables from Sharps Containers
(approved by Duke University Safety Committee, 05/28/2009)
Sharp items (such as needles and syringes, scalpel blades, and other sharp items) used in healthcare facilities for patient care present a risk to health care workers for transmission of infectious diseases.  Sharps safety programs are implemented at Duke University Health System to minimize the likelihood of accidental needle sticks or cuts from sharps that have been in contact with patients.  These sharps safety programs include: 1) implementation of safer sharps devices engineered to reduce accidental needle sticks; 2) sharps disposal systems; 3)  institutional policies and procedures for safe use and disposal of sharps; and, 4) educational programs to instruct employees in the safe use of sharps.  The contents of a sharps disposal container are considered very hazardous.  Employees must never open or otherwise attempt to access the contents of one of these containers.  This even applies in the unfortunate event that a valuable (e.g. wedding ring) is inadvertently placed in a sharps container.  In such cases, an employee can make a formal request to DUHS for timely retrieval of the valuable, by following the procedure below:   
1. The employee requesting retrieval of the valuable, must make a formal written request by completing the “Request for Retrieval of Valuables from Sharps Containers” form,  explaining the circumstances, indentifying the sharps container in question, and describing the valuable(s) to be retrieved.  The employee will submit the completed form to his/her supervisor/manager for review.  
2. If approved by the supervisor / manager, the manager then:
· notifies Environmental Services (EVS), 681-9700, 
· forwards the request for retrieval to Biological Safety, fax: 681-7509.   
3. EVS will tag the container and will contact Environmental Programs (684-2794) to transfer the container to their facilities and hold until the request is approved by the review committee.

4. The request will then be evaluated by a review committee to determine if the risk of opening the sharps disposal container is warranted.  Biological Safety will contact the review committee to review and approve the request.  The review committee consists of:  the Environmental Services Director, Biological Safety Director, Environmental Program Director, Clinical Operations Director (or employee supervisor, as appropriate) for the unit where the employee works, and a Human Resources / Employee Relations representative.  

5. If the review committee approves the request, Environmental Programs will follow written procedures for safely opening sharps containers to retrieving valuables.     

